
 
 

OHIO REDISTRICTING COMMISSION  
MINUTES – TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 22, 2022 @ 12:00 PM 

OHIO STATEHOUSE, ROOM 313 
ONE CAPITOL SQUARE, COLUMBUS, OHIO 

 
 
Members Present: 
 

• Governor Mike DeWine, member of the Ohio Redistricting Commission pursuant to 
Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

• Auditor of State Keith Faber, member of the Ohio Redistricting Commission pursuant to 
Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

• Secretary of State Frank LaRose, member of the Ohio Redistricting Commission pursuant 
to Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

• Speaker of the House of Representatives Robert R. Cupp, appointed to the Ohio 
Redistricting Commission by the Speaker of the House of Representatives pursuant to 
Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

• Minority Leader Allison Russo, appointed to the Ohio Redistricting Commission by the 
Acting Minority Leader of the House of Representatives pursuant to Article XI, Section 1 
of the Ohio Constitution 

• Senate President Matt Huffman, appointed to the Ohio Redistricting Commission by the 
President of the Senate pursuant to Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

• Senator Vernon Sykes, appointed to the Ohio Redistricting Commission by the Minority 
Leader of the Senate pursuant to Article XI, Section 1 of the Ohio Constitution 

 
Members Absent:  
 

• None 
 

A. Call to Order 
 
Co-Chair Cupp called the meeting to order. 
 

B. Roll Call 
 

With seven members in attendance, Co-Chair Cupp declared a quorum present. 
 

C. Minutes 
 
Co-Chair Sykes moved to accept the minutes of the February 17, 2022 meeting. Without 
objection, the minutes were approved.   
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D. Member Statements 
 
Various members of the Commission made statements.  

 
E. Motion to Schedule Hearing(s)  

 
Auditor Faber made a motion to reconvene on Wednesday, February 23, 2022 or Thursday, 
February 24, 2022 at a time to be determined by the Co-Chairs. The motion was seconded by 
Secretary LaRose.  After standing at ease for a discussion with Co-Chair Sykes, Co-Chair 
Cupp stated that they would take Auditor Faber’s motion as a request and that the 
Commission would attempt to schedule two hearings of the Commission.   

 
F. Adjourn 

 
With no further business to come before the Commission, Co-Chair Cupp adjourned the 
meeting.  


